
Writing the Dissertation 

The submission of a written Dissertation is the next step in a program leading to the 
award of a graduate degree. The manuscript is a scholarly statement of the results of 
a long period of research and related preparation, undertaken to fulfill partially the 
requirements for an advanced degree. It is made available for public use in the 
University Library, microfilmed for archival preservation and is published by 
University Microfilms International (UMI). 

The University has established guidelines for uniformity in the physical format of the 
manuscript. The intent of the Manual is to assist candidates in the preparation and 
typing of Dissertations submitted for advanced degrees in the schools or colleges of 
Florida International University (FIU). See guidelines for writing the Dissertation:  
FIU Regulations for Thesis/Dissertation Preparation Manual  The  Manual 
includes a flow chart proceeding from the development of a Dissertation topic to its 
oral Defense. 

General Guidelines 
The student’s work is carried out under the direction and supervision of his/her 
Dissertation Chairperson and the Committee members who supervise it for the 
intellectual content. The Dissertation Chairperson and Committee members may 
specify certain aspects of style, such as footnote style and placement, and the 
manner in which references are cited. Candidates are urged to consult with their 
Dissertation Chairperson early in the preparation of the manuscript regarding both 
the subject and the general plan of investigation as well as style preferences. Style 
manuals are available for purchase at the FIU Bookstore. As to format, the 
regulations included in the FIU Regulations for Thesis/Dissertation Preparation 
Manual supersede any style manual instructions.  Format includes manuscript 
arrangement, organization of specific preliminary pages, spacing, typeface, margins, 
page number order, page number placement, and the requirement for permission to 
reproduce copyrighted material. No joint authorship will be accepted. 

Students should not use dissertations previously filed, or out-of-date FIU regulations 
for format examples, because changes are made from time to time, and candidates 
are responsible for following the requirements in effect when the manuscript is filed. 

Questions that arise in the preparation of final manuscript copies, but which are not 
covered in the Manual, may be discussed with the Dissertation Chairperson.  Early 
consultation with the Chairperson is particularly helpful if, after reading the 
regulations carefully, there are questions about special material or about the need 
for permission to reproduce copyrighted material to be used in the Dissertation. 

In addition to written guidelines, the University Graduate School provides assistance 
through a writing consultant.  Check the University Graduate School web site for 
further information.



  


